

Not self, but service. Ko te ratonga te tuatahi, ko koe te tuarua Est. 1925

Summer Hockey 2016 Years 1 - 2

Dear Parents/Caregivers,

Registrations for Summer Hockey open on Wednesday 7 September. Registration and payment needs to be completed by <u>Wednesday 14 September</u> via the **school online** payment system.

Competition:

There is a **4-a-side competition** for Years 1 and 2. Games are played across a 1/8 turf.

Dates and Times:

Monday 17 October - Monday 12 December.

(Eight week competition running through Term 4. No play Labour Weekend.)

The games are played on **Mondays** between **4pm and 5pm approximately**. Games are 30 minutes in duration with a 1 minute half time.

Venue:

North Harbour Hockey Stadium at Rosedale Park off Paul Matthews Road, Albany.

Uniform:

Boys: CBS sports shorts & CBS sports t-shirt, blue socks.

Girls: CBS sports skirt & CBS sports t-shirt, blue socks.

Shin guards and mouth guards are compulsory. Players are to have their own hockey sticks.

Sports uniforms are available at the School Uniform Company.

Coach/Manager:

Trainings for summer hockey teams are optional and teams are not expected to have a weekly training. The coach/manager role involves being the contact person between the school and the team and organising the team on game day. No experience is necessary as some training and guidance can be given. A gear bag will be supplied.

For summer hockey teams to run successfully, we do rely on the help from parent volunteers. Please indicate during the online registration process if you would like to be involved in a coach/managers role.

Teams will need to supply their own umpire. (We can try to help teams find an umpire.)

Fees:

\$25.00 per child. Fees are to be paid online through the school online payment portal.

Please go online to http://campbellsbay.school.nz/school-purchases/ and select "Summer Hockey Year 1 and 2" under "Campbells Bay School - Sports" to register and make your payment.

The school is **not able** to accept any payments in the office. Please do not send cash or money to the school bank account as it will be returned to you.

Refunds cannot be given once fees are paid. Please consider other activities your child may be involved in during Term 4 before signing up, especially other summer sports as children need to be committed to their hockey team once they have paid the fees.

Thank you.

Keri Maunder